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August 19, 2020 

 

Adult Forum 
On hiatus  

 

Worship 
10:30 am 

 

Church Birthdays 
Aug. 14-Rhonda Braley, 
21-Noah Tollefson 

 
For your prayers… 
Saskia Jacobson (Cyd 
Grafft’s daughter)  
 
Walt and Carolyn Ste-
phenson  
 
Doug & Sandy Lawry’s 
neighbor Angie  
 
Jeverna Mulligan’s 
friend Teresa Shock  
 
Marlys Folkers grand-
son, Eli Moretz  
 

 
Upcoming Zoom 
Events & Meetings 
Wednesday, Aug. 19 

6:30 pm SHINE group 

Sunday, August 23 

  11:00 am Fellowship 

Tuesday, August 25 

6:00 pm Grand Sweep 

Bible Study 

6:00 pm COVID Re-

sponse Committee 

Getting Curious - PC (USA) Week of Action 

This Weekend’s Worship  
Worship this weekend will serve as a kick-off to the PC(USA) Week of Ac-
tion. We will explore how our gifts can serve God’s call to “seek justice 
with our neighbors means far more to God than religious performance.” 
For more about the Week of Action, see the Getting Curious article below. 
Scripture: Proverbs 21:3 and Romans 12:1-8. 

To do righteousness and justice is more acceptable to the Lord 
than sacrifice.”  

— Proverbs 21:3 

“God sends the Church to work for justice in the world: exercising 
its power for the common good; dealing honestly in personal and 
public spheres; seeking dignity and freedom for all people…” —

 .ƻƻƪ ƻŦ hǊŘŜǊΣ W-5.0304 

The Presbyterian Week of Action, Aug. 24–30, is an endeavor to 
provide a public witness that facilitates education, visibility and 
action that reinforces our PC(USA) statements and policy that sup-
port eradicating racism and acknowledge that God loves all Black 
lives.  Read more in the link below to find the daily topics and pre-
senters. Most of the scheduled events are available to attend virtu-
ally. #WeekofActionPCUSA 

As I say often say, when we get uncomfortable, it’s time to get curi-
ous. Some of us may be uncomfortable with the PC(USA)’s affirma-
tion of Black Lives Matter. If that’s the case for you, let’s get curious 
together. For more about why the national leadership chose to 
affirm BLM, please follow this link and scroll down to the “Why we 
say: Presbyterians affirm Black Lives Matter” section. After reading 
over their answers, check out the schedule of events and choose 
one event to attend. Then reach out to me or a friend to discuss 
what you learned and with what you disagree. We all grow from 
open conversation. I look forward to 
growing together. 

Your partner in the work for justice, 

Pastor Julie 

Our online worship experience will be available for viewing anytime this week-
end.  An email will be sent on Friday with the link.  Or tune in to CFU Cable chan-
nel 18 or 95.5 at 7:00 pm Saturday or 12:00 noon Sunday to watch it. Worship 
services broadcast on CFU will be behind by a week due to production require-
ments. Current services will continue to be available on our website.  

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/weekofactionpcusa?__eep__=6&__cft__%5B0%5D=AZX2seVCDmQLNfV4J3M6DMg8ylp7pzlAnLFXj0U6kPi3bh59XCdvuxyI3buKxuGP72FDPZrrJ1N_NMy3eE8W59zeCAgeipQlXoiveGLTO7BLj-5iFe97PRLpzBk8fjibYjFs8_w0wp_BarGyBQ7lI6w7VmNw8nJDpz--Ylmf2f0_6zc2_v4gnl1
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Lawn Mowing Volunteers 

Please sign up by contacting the church or use the Google 

Doc link to sign up. : Mowing Sign Up 

Due to dry weather conditions, please check before 

mowing to see if it’s needed. 

The week of : 

August 16: Lawry August 30: *Open 

August 23: *Open September 6: *Open  

Thanks for serving last week:  

Organist: Louann Flaherty 

Banjo: Steve Moon 

Vocals: Connie Herbon, Steve Moon 

Videographer/editor: Eric Braley 

Worship Leader/Computer Maintenance: Neal Leeper 

Lawn Mowing: Doug & Sandy Lawry 

Piano Tuning: Doug Herbon 

Thermostat Replacement: Jim Seeley 

Thanks to the Derecho storm clean-up volunteers who 
went to Cedar Rapids yesterday, and to Margaret Clark 
for coordinating the response.  

Fellowship Hour 
Join us on Sunday at 11:00 am for Fellowship Hour via 
Zoom. Each week we check in with each other as a large 
group and then get into smaller groups for discussion time. 
If you do not have reliable internet access, you may join by 
phone. Contact us for link information. 

Lectionary on the Lawn 
Monday, August 24, 10:00 am, you are invited to join 
Pastor Julie on the lawn to discuss the upcoming Sun-
day’s scripture selection. Bring your own chair and Bible. 
In case of rain, the discussion will be cancelled. The scrip-
ture passage will be listed in Friday’s video worship email. 

The Grand Sweep Bible Study:  This class meets weekly 
on Tuesdays from 6:00-7:30 p.m.  Ǿƛŀ ½ƻƻƳΦ Missing a 
few classes are fine.  The Bible Studies have now been 
set up as a re-occurring event, so the link is the same 
each week (just like our Fellowship Hour.) You will still 
receive an email on Fridays as a reminder. 

Contact us for link information 

Mission Opportunities 
There are three essential elements critical to human 
development. ThreeHouse: a Wesley Foundation con-
nects UNI students with this mission in mind: 

¶ The feeling of belonging 
¶ A sense of purpose 
¶ Intellectual exploration 

               GATHER. GROW. ENGAGE. 
Our congregation has a long history of supporting this 
college ministry. This year’s opportunity to raise funds 
at the Sturgis Falls concession stand was sorely missed. 
Another way our church has helped is by supporting 
their fall semester kick-off picnic. Due to Covid-19, the 
ThreeHouse staff will be doing pop up Popsicle drops 
around campus instead. We can help sustain campus 
life at ThreeHouse by giving money that we might have 
spent this summer at the concession stand or by con-
tributing to the fall picnic. If you would like to donate, 
direct your donations to the church office. Make checks 
payable to the church with ‘Threehouse’ on the memo 
line. Thank you for giving! 

¶ Community Ministries is holding a school supplies 
(pencils, erasers, spiral notebooks, etc.) and personal hy-
giene products drive from now until September 12.  Eye 
of the Needle will provide donated items to students and 
families along with school uniforms and shoes.   

¶ When school starts this fall students will be expected 
to wear face masks.  Eye of the Needle will be happy to 
distribute homemade cloth masks to their clients; and 
they will accept donated masks of all sizes and styles, 
sewn or purchased. 

All donations can be left inside the  
north entrance of the church. 

Worship Leaders Needed! 

As summer draws to and end and we look toward the 
cool weather of fall, we are looking for people to lead 
worship with Pastor Julie. For the foreseeable future 
we will continue to record our services on Thursdays in 
the sanctuary, while taking precautions to stay dis-
tanced and limit contact with others. Leading worship 
is a wonderful way to stay connected with the congre-
gation and for Pastor Julie to get to know you better. If 
you are willing to serve, please sign up on our Google 
Doc: Worship Leaders, or contact the office. 

SHINE Group Zoom event ¢hbLDI¢, August 19, 6:30 

pm. If you did not receive an email with the link, con-

tact the office by 3:30 pm. 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1MXI3N-yqkHxpcncN_DCIlmzIK9imZKNfTDJK_QVyt58/edit?usp=sharingC:/Users/first/Documents/Custom%20Office%20Templates
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1Jl1p6qWKOU2f6vVrcOwz7UJtXE9AGFlItfFHuCwJT3E/edit?usp=sharingC:/Users/first/Documents/Custom%20Office%20Templates
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Good News!  While the building may be 

“closed”, the church is “open” as we contin-

ue our ministry.  Our members’ pledge giving 

is supporting our operations and mission, we 

are on track to end the year with a balanced 

budget, and we will be able to payoff one of 

the two remaining church loans. 

The pandemic changed much of how we op-

erate, but it did not stop what we do.  We are 

continuing our local and national mission giv-

ing as planned.  Some expenses have gone 

down, and other have increased as we ex-

panded our communication and fellowship 

with Zoom meetings and online church.  Ses-

sion, Deacons and church committees contin-

ue to meet regularly planning for the future, 

whatever that future may be.  Our worship 

may be different, but our work and service to 

others goes on. 

With no in-person worship, the plate offering 

has gone to zero, however we saved on the cost 

of bulletins, paper products and other supplies.  

We are spending less on music and more on vid-

eo production of worship services.  We have not 

used kitchen supplies, but we continue to clean 

and maintain the building.  Unfortunately, Vaca-

tion Bible School and Church Camp were can-

celed, still our Christian Education Committee is 

reaching out to our youth in new, creative ways. 

Our weekly worship services are available online 

and on CFU cable.  The online “views” averaged 

between 60 and 70 per week in July and August.  

Each view may be one person or a whole family.  

We do not have a way to track viewership on 

CFU cable, so if you do watch on CFU cable, let 

the church office know.  Pastor Julie would love 

to know who is watching! 

Current Stewardship Update 

Help for Derecho Storm Victims 
Presbyterian Disaster Assistance is virtually deploying National Response Team 

members to the Presbyteries of North Central Iowa, Des Moines, Prospect Hill 

and East Iowa following the derecho storm. We are working with the presbyter-

ies to assess the needs. Rev. Kristin Hutson is coordinating the PDA response in 

Cedar Rapids. If you would like to volunteer in Cedar Rapids, please contact Kris-

tin at Kristin.e.hutson@gmail.com. To financially support this response, send 

gifts payable to our church with ‘Derecho’ on the memo line. PDA will use 

these donations directly to assist the Derecho victims. Non-financial needs are 

constantly changing, so we will update you as we hear of any other needs. 

mailto:Kristin.e.hutson@gmail.com
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“It is abundantly clear through the gospel narrative and the greater witness of the Bible, that God has called us, as 
people of faith, to seek justice for those most marginalized in our world. As a Matthew 25 denomination, it is the vi-
sion of our church to eradicate white supremacy and dismantle institutionalized racism. Furthermore, in an effort to 
do the “hands & feet” work the Lord ordains, we must act and bear witness to the gospel in these crucial times. 

As calls for the dismantling of structural racism are heard across the nation, you may be looking for ways to show your 
affirmation and support for the Black Lives Matter Movement and those who are most often marginalized and op-
pressed by our society. With that in mind, the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) has created a way for you to display your 
support. These resources demonstrate a belief that we are all one people, created by God, and deserving of love and 
respect, no matter our race, ethnicity, gender or sexual orientation. 

‘While the television and social media focus on the protests, nothing will change until we focus on the problem that 
evokes the response,’ the Rev. Dr. Diane Moffett, president and executive director of the Presbyterian Mission Agen-
cy, noted in a statement released after the death of George Floyd in Minnesota. ‘Racism and white supremacy are 
sins. It goes against the teachings of Jesus, who admonishes us to love God and to love our neighbor as ourselves.’ 

August 24-30, 2020, the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) is hosting a Presbyterian Week of Action. This endeavor is 
structured to provide a public witness that facilitates education, visibility, and action that reinforces our PC(USA) 
statements and policy around the support of eradicating racism and acknowledging that God loves all Black lives. By 
joining together as national staff and the greater church, we hope to provide faithful leadership in the area of justice, 
love, and equality within our denomination and communities.” 

PC(USA) Week of Action Schedule of Events 

Some events this week will be live online events, and others will be resources to engage you at your convenience, 
whether it be a recorded video you can watch or a list of suggestions for the Day of Service. Each live event during the 
Week of Action (with the exception of the Farmworker Webinar) will livestream on the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) 
Facebook page in addition to this webpage. Recordings of the livestreams will be on the PC(USA) Facebook. 

bƻǘŜΥ aƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀŘŘŜŘ ŀǎ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΦ 

 Monday 8/24: Global Day of Solidarity 

Visit the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) Facebook page that Monday at 1:30 EDT for a presentation offered by people 
from around the world, explaining their experiences of racism from their own context.  

 Tuesday 8/25: Town Hall 

The Town Hall Gathering (starting at 1:30 p.m. EDT) is an opportunity to engage with theologians, community activ-
ists, pastors and practitioners on the intersectional work of anti-racism, how the PC(USA) in all its expressions grap-
ples with the legacy of white supremacy and racism in our history and theology, finds ways to do prophetic and re-
newing work in current moments for racial justice, and how we can listen to and come alongside community and na-
tional leaders to show up together for racial justice.   

This event will be facilitated by the Rev. Denise Anderson, former co-moderator of the 222nd General Assembly of the 
PC(USA), coordinator of Racial and Intercultural Justice; Samantha Davis, founder and executive director of Black 
Swan Academy; the Rev. Kamal Hassan, pastor of Sojourner Truth Presbyterian Church in Richmond, Calif.; Chanelle 
Helm, co-founder of Black Lives Matter Louisville; the Rev. Dr. Carolyn Helsel, associate professor of homiletics at Aus-
tin Presbyterian Theological Seminary; and Dr. William Yoo, associate professor of American Religious and Cultural 
History at Columbia Theological Seminary. Register here. 

 

 Wednesday 8/26: Liberation Bible Study and Twitterchat 

The Liberation Bible Study consists of two events: Engaging the Lectionary and an intercultural conversation in sup-
port of liberation and Black lives. 

Engaging the Lectionary will be at 1 p.m. EDT. The leaders will engage the lectionary texts for Sunday, Aug. 30th 
through the lens of liberation. It will be led by the Rev. Dr. J Herbert Nelson, II, Stated Clerk of the PC(USA); the Rev. 
Dr. Cheni Khonje, member at large, West Jersey Presbytery; and the Rev. Eric A. Thomas, interim pastor of Siloam 
Presbyterian Church, in Brooklyn, N.Y. 

https://www.presbyterianmission.org/ministries/matthew-25/
https://www.pcusa.org/weekofaction/
https://www.facebook.com/pcusa/
https://www.facebook.com/pcusa/
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_w3IknEYzSmy59ig2nXqPbg
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The intercultural conversation in support of liberation and Black lives will be at 3 p.m. EDT. The leaders will share 
their sense of who Jesus is and how it informs their support for Black lives and work of liberation. It will be led by 
the Rev. Rola Al Ashkar of the Intercultural Residency Program, Parkview Presbyterian Church, Sacramento, Calif.; 
the Rev. Adriene Thorne, pastor of the First Presbyterian Church, Brooklyn, N.Y.; and the Rev. Kate Murphy, pas-
tor of The Grove Presbyterian Church, Charlotte, N.C. 

On Twitter, from 12–1 p.m. EDT, engage in discussion around some of the week’s previous events. Fol-
low @Presbyterian for discussion prompts. Use #WeekofActionPCUSA to join the conversation. 

 

 Thursday 8/27: BLACKOUT Day, COVID-19 Memorial and Farmworker webinar 

All year long, Presbyterian Women joins the World Council of Churches in “Thursdays in Black” to protest gender-
based violence. Throughout the day, we will share information about ways Presbyterians can support ministries 
and efforts that benefit Black communities in preparation for Give 828 Day (also known as “Give Black Day”) the 
following day, which is a national effort to encourage giving to Black-led non-profits. We urge the entire denomi-
nation to wear black in solidarity with both “Thursdays in Black” and the struggle for Black lives. 

The COVID-19 Memorial will take place from 5 to 6 p.m. EDT. This will be a sacred moment to pause and remem-
ber those who have died during the pandemic. The service will include Scripture, storytelling, music and prayer. 
Participants will be invited to share names of those we have lost. 

Join the CŀǊƳǿƻǊƪŜǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tŀƴŘŜƳƛŎΥ 9ǎǎŜƴǝŀƭƭȅ 5ƛǎǇƻǎŀōƭŜ ǿŜōƛƴŀǊ — the last in the COVID at the Margins 
Discussion Series. This 75-minute webinar starts at 12 noon EDT and will update you on the situation and re-
sistance of farmworkers, and offer ways we can accompany and support them. Register in advance for the webi-
nar. We will also livestream it on Facebook Live at facebook.com/presbyhunger. 

 Friday 8/28: Give 828 Day, Documentary Premiere and Young Adult Round Table 

On August 28, 2020, the PC(USA) will be joining #Give828, a national day of giving focused specifically on sup-
porting Black-benefitting organizations. #Give828 isn’t like other fundraising campaigns. This day takes place dur-
ing Black Philanthropy Month and commemorates multiple important historical landmarks in Black Americans’ 
march toward freedom. Donate now to support the Racial Equity & Women’s Intercultural Ministries. Gifts to 
#Give828 will go to support ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ƻŦ ŎƻƭƻǊ by funding the Katie Geneva Cannon 
Scholarship and the Conference for Seminarians of Color. 

At 3 p.m. EDT, join the Office of the General Assembly and the Presbyterian Mission Agency for the premiere of 
their collaborative documentary series and e-course titled ¢ǊƻǳōƭŜ ǘƘŜ ²ŀǘŜǊΥ /ƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ 5ƛǎǊǳǇǘ wŀŎƛǎƳ 
ŀƴŘ 5ƻƳƛƴŀƴŎŜ. Attendees will watch episode one of the series and then join a round table discussion of racial 
justice organizers and leaders. Register here. 

At 1 p.m. EDT, join the Young Adult Round Table for a conversation around how young people are engaging and 
processing faith in the midst of racial and health pandemics. Facilitated by co-moderators Elona Street-Stewart 
and Gregory Bentley. 

 Saturday 8/29: Justice Rally/March 

Engage the entire denomination in multi-city actions that call attention to the racial injustice and social uprising 
happening in our country. This event will be anchored at the Presbyterian Center in Louisville, KY, from 1 to 4 
p.m. EDT and will include a march for justice. This will be a connectional event and will feature various speakers, 
music, poets, etc. All are invited to attend and/or watch virtually on the Week of Action webpage and the PC
(USA) Facebook. 

 Sunday 8/30: Day of Service 

This day encourages congregations and mid-councils to engage in service to their communities following worship. 
Info sheet with volunteer opportunities and ideas linked here. 

https://twitter.com/presbyterian
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_Z3VgUbDiQXCr22UwrI9xsQ
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_Z3VgUbDiQXCr22UwrI9xsQ
http://facebook.com/presbyhunger
https://pma.pcusa.org/donate/make-a-gift/gift-info/E051484/?appeal=RE&WIM&package=G828
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/ministries/racial-equity-womens-intercultural-ministries/leadership-development-leaders-color/
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/ministries/katie-cannon-scholarship-womens-ministry-fund/
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/ministries/katie-cannon-scholarship-womens-ministry-fund/
https://vimeo.com/398081895
https://equip.pcusa.org/course/view.php?id=318
https://equip.pcusa.org/course/view.php?id=318
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_fGXEetOLQlmOIIxpnx4_xQ
https://www.facebook.com/pcusa/
https://www.facebook.com/pcusa/
https://www.pcusa.org/site_media/media/uploads/-weekofaction/pcusa_week_of_action_day_of_service_infosheet.pdf

